

K McYarnington

CMC - Highways Westminster City Council 5 Strand London WC2N 5HR

Our ref: 7648834 **Your ref: Date:** 6 July 2018

Dear K McYarnington

Freedom of Information Act 2000

Thank you for your recent request to the Council. You asked to be provided with the following information:

Dear Westminster City Council,

I read the update on the Transport for London webpage https://tfl.gov.uk/travel-information/improvements-and-projects/westminster-bridge-south titled "Segregated cycle facilities on Westminster Bridge":

"It's not possible right now to install the new segregated cycle tracks across Westminster Bridge itself because the security barriers are taking up space. The large number of pedestrians here, and the structural difficulties of securing the barriers, mean it's also not possible to move the barriers onto the pavement.

We have installed new road markings across the bridge as an interim layout, including a 1.6 metre mandatory cycle lane and 3 metre bus lane in each direction.

We're still committed to creating segregated cycle facilities across Westminster Bridge and are working closely with the Metropolitan Police Service on a permanent layout for the bridge." Could I please request a schedule/programme for work to design and implement segregated cycle facilities on Westminster Bridge and any other documents that your authority holds concerning the progress of this work?

Yours faithfully,

Response

The Council does not hold the requested information. For the purposes of section 1 (4) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 this information is not held and we are therefore unable to provide it.

Westminster Bridge is TfL (Transport for London) highway and this is a TfL scheme. Please contact the Freedom of Information Team at TFL using the following link https://tfl.gov.uk/corporate/transparency/freedom-of-information/foi-make-request

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to:

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Further information is also available from the Information Commissioner at:

Information Commissioner's Office

Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Tel: 0303 123 1113 or 01625 54 57 45

Fax: 01625 524510 Web: <u>www.ico.org.uk</u>

Yours faithfully

CMC - Highways Westminster City Council